BEAUMONT INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT

Department of Health & Physical Education

Health Advisory ZOOM Meeting

Minutes of Meeting - Monday, January 10, 2022
On Monday, January 10, 2022, Health Advisory Committee met by ZOOM.    Mr. Kenneth Coleman called the meeting to order at 11:05 p.m., and welcomed everyone to the meeting.   The minutes from the last meeting were read and approved. 
Ms. Brandy Phillips spoke about an upcoming program this coming school year that will involve a new curriculum for Health and PE.  She stated that they wanted whatever materials were selected is proactive as possible not only as a committee within the District but also in the community.  She said that on Deb. 3 the District would have a Fair and that they will be inviting the Publishers that were selected at the Publishers meeting to come.  She also stated that the Communication Department and Ms. Veronica Redmon will be assisting to get the information out to the community members to help with the selection of the materials.
Ms. Denise McLean/Director of Community & Media Relations spoke about the PACS (Parents and Community Support) Program that each campus implementing with parents and community members in offering volunteer assistance to be a support system to help students to stay in school.   She also stated that they are preparing for the CCMR Fair that will take place on the last Saturday in February, as well as the Teachers of the Year Event that will be taken place in May.   

Mr. Coleman gave an update of the COVID situation in our area.  He stated that back from December 7 -13 there were 63 new cases in Beaumont and 88 new cases in Jefferson County, then from Dec. 28 – Jan. 3 there were 1,808 new cases in Beaumont and 2,148 in Jefferson County, and as of Jan. 7 there are 324 new cases in Jefferson County.   He went on the state that there has been increase in hospitalizations over all.  H He mentioned that even though it has been stated that the Omicron Variant is much milder than the Delta Variant that doesn’t mean that the Omicron Variant is any less severe because this variant is more infectious. He reminded everyone that from Dec. 7–13 there were 7–15 people in the hospital and currently there are over 100 people being hospitalized.  He feels that the reason for the spike is that people have gotten too complacent and are letting their guard down, and the only way control this is by being vaccinated, wear a mask and continue to social distance as much as possible.   
Ms. Julie Nezat/Coordinator for Health Services spoke about the current infections within the District and that currently 96 students, 27 staff and 40 teachers are reported been infected with COVID.  She said that the District is offering rapid testing and that if staff and teachers test positive they must quarantine for 5 days and must be negative in order to return to school plus wear a mask for 10 days, and students must stay home for 10 days, and they must have 2 negative tests to return to school.
Mr. Alberto Iglesias/Community Liaison-Title Programs announced that the 2nd Annual Multicultural Virtual Night would be taking place on Thursday, February 24th - Part 1 - Drive Thru 2:00-4:00 p.m. in the BISD Annex Parking Lot and Part 2 – 6-7:30 p.m. by Zoom with a Guest Speaker.  Flyers will go out to the schools and on the website.
Ms. Henrietta Savoy spoke briefly about signing up to be a volunteer.  She asked for the parents to go on Facebook and Like the BISD Facebook Page.
Dr. Ron Jackson announced that Bryce Anderson from West Brook participated in All-American Football Game.  Also he stated that Beaumont United Boys Basketball Team had participated in two National Basketball Tournaments in Arkansas and New Orleans and finished in 2nd Place in both.  Also Beaumont United Girls & Boys and West Brook Boys Basketball Teams were all currently undefeated and West Brook Girls had only lost a couple of games.
Ms. Tiffany Eckenrod/Director for Child Nutrition Services stated that meal participation is low about breakfast 34% and lunch 65.5% which is based on attendance.     She stated that when they are looking at qualifying for CET which are students who have other benefits which is over 10,000 students which puts the District at about 60.4%, but that we needed to be 62% to qualify.    She added that back in October our district completed the Farm Fresh Initiative Challenge with 187 organization or districts participating and our district was one of the 89 districts that completed the challenge.  The Texas Agriculture Commissioner will be sending a letter to the Superintendent regarding this challenge.
Mr. Kenneth Coleman recognized all 1st time visitors, thanked everyone for attending and reminded everyone that the next meeting would be on Monday, February 14, 2022.
